#### admin@rmofmarquis.com

From:

HAMLETOFPARKVIEW@SASKTEL.NET

Sent:

September 3, 2021 10:33 AM

То:

Hamlet of Parkview

AGM minutes

Subject: Attachments:

Sask Tel 1.JPG; Sask Tel 2.JPG

# Hamlet of Parkview Annual Meeting

August 29, 2021 at 1:00 p.m.

30 persons present

Meeting called to order at 1 pm

Introductions

2020 AGM minutes, as emailed/mailed;

Motion: by Helen Bathgate to accept 2020 AGM minutes as distributed.

Seconder: Greg Lien.

Carried.

2020 Financial statement, as emailed/mailed;

Motion: by Jenny Gadd, to accept 2020 financial statement as distributed.

Seconded: Lori Holick.

Carried.

## **Old Business:**

1. Speed limit within the Hamlet is now 20 km, new signs posted.

Speed limit now going up the hill and coming down hill is 40 km, new signs

posted.

2. Garbage disposal. We kept the large bin for the months of June to end of September. Reminder for the large bin keep branches within the bin not spilling over. If you are cutting down tree or large branches please cut up

into smaller pieces before putting in the large bin. There is a tarp that needs to cover the bin and if lorras cannot get the tarp on they will not take the bin till we (Hamlet) remove items.

Regarding the blue recycle bin please break down your boxes so more items can fit in.

Suggestion for the new board to consider, the spring cleanup bin could be brought in earlier in 2022 example May  $1^{\text{st to}}$  at least the end of September for tree branches and grass clippings.

- 3. Hamlet dock removal will be October 2<sup>nd</sup> at 10 am. Volunteers needed.
- 4. John Deere lawnmower sold for highest bid of \$1200.00.
- 5. Dogs. Please be mindful to respect others who do not own dogs in the Hamlet. Dogs should be on a lease as we have lots of children and some children have a fear of dogs which could excite the dog who is just trying to be friendly. A friendly reminder to pick up your dog messes when walking your dog. If a non dog owner has a problem with a dog please talk to the owner because having a dog bylaw would be a nightmare.

### **New Business**

- 1. A gate was installed by the west beach area to deter fish shacks and vehicles in the winter gouging the area and quads driving on the beach in the summer. If residents need to take their boat lifts through this gate, please contact a Hamlet board member to open the gate.
- 2. Barb wire dangerous issue within the Hamlet. The RM advised the board a letter was sent to the property owner to remove the barb wire. The RM supports the Hamlet that NO BARB WIRE WITHIN THE HAMLET.
- 3. Dust control was administered this year by the RM. Suggestion from residents was that chemical could be a little thicker next year as there were many spots missed.
- 4. Snow removal, volunteers needed. Volunteers would need to take a basic test to operate the tractor. Test is taken through the RM at no cost. Volunteers are Trevor Beach, Tyson Gader, Greg Lien and Gregg Bathgate. Thank you, gentlemen.
  - Louis LaRochelle suggested a snow fence at the top of the hill on west side.

Louis volunteered to install new snow fence once the Hamlet makes the purchase. This board will pass on recommendation to new board.

- 5. Thank you to Grand Valley Press for helping with the Hamlet's printing needs for the past 20 plus years. Owners are Dave & Julie Molesky residents of Hamlet of Parkview.
- 6. Foreshore area. There is a Bylaw being set up between the Hamlet and RM to clean up Crown and Provincial Park Property within the Hamlet. On the east side of the lake road has gotten to be an eyesore with residents storing, abandoned boats & lifts (which haven't moved for years). This year there are fishing shacks, trailers, tractors which are to be stored on residents' personal property. Once the bylaw is in place a copy will go out to all property owners.
- 7. Suggestion of a guard rail coming down the hill. Residents along with the new Hamlet board should make a proposal to the RM.
- 8. Suggestion of oil or asphalt up the hill to get rid of rumble strips. Asphalt will not stop the problem. Suggestion is for residents to call the RM with their concerns since it is the RM not Hamlet property.
- 9. Louis LaRochelle received a letter from Sasktel regarding cell service within the Hamlet. The letter will be included with 2021 minutes to all property owners by email or mail, also passed on to new Hamlet board.

### **Elections**

Ron Ackerman has resigned from his position on the Hamlet board, leaving 1 yr term left to be served.

Tyson Gader self-nominated.

Motion: Kevin Koch cease nominations.

Seconded: Helen Bathgate. Carried.

Tyson Gader won 1 yr term 2021-2022 by acclamation.

Lynne Guick's 4 yr term was up for renewal, Lynne did not want to run again.

Alanna Coghill self-nominated.

Motion: Helen Bathgate cease nominations.

Seconded: Merv Lewis. Carried.

Alanna Coghill won 4 yr term 2021 – 2025 by acclamation.

Congratulations Tyson & Alanna.

3:00 pm started social hour in the Quonset with a BBQ enjoyed by all who attended.